
My Guardian Angel 

It's been a year since Dr. Frantzides performed my surgery 

on January 22, 2010 and I'm feeling wonderful. I went to 

him when I had lost all hope of improving my quality of life. 

I had previously had an open hiatal 

hernia repair that failed and I was 

diagnosed as morbidly obese. I was in 

constant pain, choking on everything I 

ate, had difficulty in breathing and just 

walking had become an effort. Several 

other doctors had told me that they 

wouldn't accept me as their patient due 

to my medical history and prior surgeries. 

One of the doctor's at the University of 

Illinois told me that I would possibly die if I proceeded with 

this surgery. From the time my husband and I met with Dr. 

Frantzides in his office, he explained everything he could to 

give us the hope and understanding of the risks involved in 

the surgery. It was an extremely difficult and long surgery 

and I know that he was probably more worried than we 

were. I told my husband and family that with all the risks 

involved I was putting myself in God's hands and            



Dr. Frantzides skills and no matter what happened it was 

what I wanted to do. I'm sure that God was with all of us 

during the surgery. Dr. Frantzides managed to do the 

operation laparoscopically though other doctors wouldn't 

even attempt it open. He repaired my hiatal hernia and also 

did a gastric bypass. I feel that Dr. Frantzides was the 

guardian angel at my side as God guided his hands. I don't 

think there is a day that I don't appreciate the change in my 

life. I look forward to each day as I probably wouldn't have 

without his help and caring. He is an inspiration to me and 

I am sure to many others. Words can't express the 

admiration and love we have for him. I would also like to 

express my appreciation to his office staff that made us feel 

so comfortable as they treated us like family. 

 

Kathleen O’Donnell 

 

 


